

CHRIST'S MISSION, OUR MISSION

April 22, 2019

To the Inland West Mission Center

Dear Friends,

It is with mixed emotions that I announce my resignation from employment with Community of Christ and serving as the Inland West Mission Center president, effective May 31, 2019.

It is with deep gratitude and humility I thank you for your prayers, support, and confidence in me as I have served as your mission center president for the past three and a half years. Lori and I have been extremely blessed by the ministry and friendship we have received.

We have decided to pursuit other vocational opportunities, and yet this decision has been very difficult for us because of our love for this faith community and for the Inland West Mission Center.

Though I am ending my employment with the church, know that my commitment to Community of Christ endures and that my love, support, and prayers will continue for each of you into the future.

Grace and Peace,

Brad A. Martell

Inland West Mission Center president

cc: Robin Linkhart, Apostle, North Central USA Mission Field Scott Murphy, First Presidency, Director of Field Ministries Matt Frizzell, Director of Human Resources